KNOWSLEY CENTRAL SCHOOL NEWSLETTER



Friday 30th September 2022

Our celebrations this week:

- Well done to Willow & Apple class who have achieved 100% attendance this week
- ADHD friendly award—We are really proud to have achieved the ADHD Friendly School Award at Knowsley Central. Everyone is star and shines in our learning community!
- Well done to the children who showed our school photographer their beautiful smiles this morning.
- Merseyside festival of sport -Congratulations to all of the 20 pupils from Redwood and Rowan that took part in this years Merseyside Festival of Sport. The school played against schools from all over Merseyside in both Boccia and Kurling and represented themselves and the school extremely well. We even managed to get team silver and bronze in the Boccia. Well done to all the pupils that took part.
- MacMillian Coffee afternoon—thank you to those parents who attended and to children who brought money in. We raised £57.85



FRIENDSHIP AWARD

The pupils and staff are identifying acts of kindness throughout the school.

Our award winners this week are:

Blossom: Gabriel Lillie Apple: Kian Juniper: Maple: Oscar J Bella Willow: **Ellis** Holly: Chestnut: James Mulberry: Vladi Redwood: Daisy Rowan: **Francis**

CLASS OF THE WEEK CHESTNUT



Class Chestnut have been looking at houses and homes for our topic! We spoke about what we would find in each room of the house and decided to make apple pie in the kitchen! We went to the apple tree in the school garden and picked 46 apples and cut them up! We then went to the staff room and made them mushy before asking Ange to put the pastry in the oven for us! It was delicious!!!



PARENT INFORMATION

Meet & Greet Session next week:

	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
9.15	Redwood	Mulberry	Holly	Maple	Blossom
10.15			•	•	
10.30	Chestnut	Rowan	Juniper	Willow	Apple
11.30			•		

Earwig is an Academic Timeline system we use in school to demonstrate pupils participation and progress across the curriculum. Teachers can upload pictures and videos detailing activities that your child has completed as well as information about the activities. Each parent has a log in for Earwig which enables you to also access your child's



work. You will have been previously sent an invitation email to enable you to access Earwig. If you have trouble accessing the system or need reminding of your access information please do not hesitate to contact your child's class teacher.

If you would like to order any Halloween Goody Bags, please complete the form sent home with your child and send it back by *Monday 17th October*. Thank you.

Halloween Disco—50p per ticket

Thursday 20th October Children to come into school in their school uniform and get changed into their outfit at the end of the day.

Children must be collected from school promptly at 4:15 thank you.

At Knowsley Central School we aware of how expensive food can be at the moment, with this in mind staff would like to set up our own food bank. Sadly, over 13 million people live below the poverty line in the UK and the need for foodbanks is increasing. Last year, well over a million emergency food packages were given out to adults and children in need.

Our foodbank will aim to support families who are finding these times difficult.

If you would like more information regarding how we can help you and your family please contact Vicky.

At Knowsley Central School we are constantly reviewing our curriculum offer to ensure that we provide the most appropriate activities for our children. At this moment in time we have decided to end our soft play sessions and in conjunction with our OT we have replaced them with specific sensory activities within school.



This Weeks Attendance	%
Blossom	79.0
Apple	100
Maple	97.8
Juniper	96.0
Willow	100
Holly	96.0
Chestnut	85.0
Mulberry	95.0
Redwood	98.0
Rowan	99.0
Whole School	94.5